
RCW 28B.50.871  Faculty tenure—Number of tenure-track positions—
Report. (Expires July 1, 2024.)  (1) The legislature recognizes that 
student outcomes and success, especially for first generation, 
underserved students, may be significantly improved by increasing the 
number of full-time faculty at community and technical colleges.

(a) The legislature's goal is that community and technical 
colleges increase the numbers of full-time tenured positions by adding 
200 new full-time tenure-track positions in the 2021-2023 fiscal 
biennium.

(b) This goal is best accomplished through converting part-time 
faculty positions to full-time tenure-track positions and by hiring 
new full-time faculty through processes identified in each college's 
diversity, equity, and inclusion of all races strategic plan described 
in RCW 28B.50.920. If specific funding for the purpose of conversion 
assignments proposed in this section is not provided in the omnibus 
appropriations act, the conversion assignments proposed must be 
delayed until such time as specific funding is provided.

(c) The college board must collect data and assess the impact of 
the 200 additional full-time tenure-track faculty on student 
completion rates. The college board must convene representatives of 
faculty, staff, and administration to report on outcomes as a result 
of increasing full-time tenure-track faculty. In consultation with 
representatives of faculty, staff, and administration, the college 
board must make recommendations about future steps to increase full-
time tenure-track faculty that incorporate faculty diversity and 
historically underserved communities. The college board must report 
the results of its assessment, along with next step recommendations, 
to the legislature by December 15, 2023. The college board shall 
conspicuously post on its website and include in the report 
definitions for key terms including: Diversity, equity, inclusion, 
culturally competent, culturally appropriate, historically 
marginalized communities, communities of color, low-income 
communities, and community organizations.

(2) This section expires July 1, 2024.  [2021 c 272 § 5.]
Intent—Findings—Short title—2021 c 272: See notes following RCW 

28B.50.920.
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